



UNIVERSIDAD TÉCNICA DEL NORTE
 Acreditada Resolución Nro. 173-SE-33-CACES-2020
EMPRESA PÚBLICA "LA UEMPRENDE E.P."



FIFTH LEVEL FINAL EXAM

NAME: _____ SIGNATURE: _____
 CLASS: _____ DATE: _____

LISTENING SECTION (0,5 points)

A. Listen to the conversation between three friends. Then read the descriptions and write the name of the person described: Svetlana, Janine, or Paulo.

1. _____ is waiting to hear from Anton.
2. _____ suggests food you can chop up.
3. _____ doesn't like wasting food. LISTENING B1 TEST
4. _____ might have a food allergy.
5. _____ thinks gluten-free foods are a fad.

B. Listen to the conversation between two friends. Then read the questions and choose the correct answer.

6. **What does Hannah invite Barry to do?**
 - a. To have dinner in her apartment so that he can meet Kim.
 - b. To have an early dinner in her apartment and watch soccer.
 - c. To have dinner in her apartment with coworkers so that Kim can meet them.
7. **Which sentence best describes Hannah's feelings about soccer?**
 - a. She thinks soccer is more about business than sports nowadays.
 - b. She loves soccer and wants to see Brazil play against Argentina.
 - c. She doesn't like soccer but she doesn't mind that Bogdan does.
8. **Which sentence best describes Barry's feelings about soccer?**
 - a. He thinks that soccer matches are all about competition and not money.
 - b. He loves soccer but changes his mind about it after speaking to Hannah.
 - c. He knows that soccer makes a lot of money from sponsors and merchandise, but he still loves it.
9. **According to Hannah, how do soccer teams make money?**
 - a. from merchandising and advertising
 - b. from sponsors and ticket sales
 - c. from fans and players
10. **What is Hannah's complaint about merchandising?**
 - a. Fans pay too much money for it.
 - b. Fans buy it as a status symbol and fashion statement.
 - c. There are too many commercials selling teams' products.

READING SECTION (0,5 points)

A. Read the restaurant review. Circle *True*, *False*, or *Not Mentioned* for each statement.

Maurizio's

Maurizio's restaurant opened its doors last week to customers. The owners of this restaurant are Maurizio and his wife Angelica. The restaurant is located in the Old Quarter of town and is a little small. It has only 25 tables inside and about 20 tables outside.

Maurizio invited me to his restaurant, and so I took advantage of his offer and had dinner there last week. I expected it to be very small, but actually, it was not nearly as small as I had imagined. It is decorated with a mixture of traditional Italian style and very modern bright colors. On the day I visited, Maurizio's was almost full, but it was comfortable and there was enough space to move around. The customers all seemed very happy with the new restaurant in town.

The prices on the menu were much lower than I was expecting. Maurizio's is nowhere near as expensive as other Italian restaurants like it around town. The menu was a little smaller than other restaurants, but the quality of the food was almost as good as the expensive neighboring restaurants. I had a delicious pasta dish with a terrific sauce of tomatoes and eggplant.

Restaurants play an important part in the social life of our town. Unfortunately, the cost of living is always going up, so it was a pleasure to find a restaurant like this that is affordable. Maurizio's is by far the most exciting new restaurant in town.

Fernando Gonzalez.

- | | |
|--|------------------------------|
| 1. Fernando went to the restaurant because he and Maurizio are friends. | True / False / Not Mentioned |
| 2. Fernando was surprised by two things about the restaurant. | True / False / Not Mentioned |
| 3. The size of the menu and quality of the food at Maurizio's is similar to other restaurants in town. | True / False / Not Mentioned |
| 4. Maurizio's could be described as an expensive, small Italian restaurant with excellent food. | True / False / Not Mentioned |
| 5. Fernando thinks that this restaurant is good value for good quality. | True / False / Not Mentioned |

B. Read the advertisement. Then answer the questions.

Volunteers needed!

Do you have any free time? Would you like to lend a helping hand to your local community? If so, then think about joining *Volunteers now!* – your local volunteer group that brings together our community.

We are currently recruiting people for the following positions:

Oak House Residence

Would you and your friends like to take care of the elderly in our community? Just a few hours every weekend is enough to get to know the residents and to get involved in some of the great service projects they do. Come along. The more the merrier!

Animal Shelter

We are looking for a committed individual to help out the sweet animals at our shelter. A rewarding experience for someone who is passionate about animals. Thanks to the kindness of our donors, this shelter provides a lovely temporary home for these stray dogs and cats. However, permanent homes must be found for these pets. As a volunteer, you can take part in that process.

Apple Orchard

This wonderful community garden was donated by a wealthy family. We are appreciative to have this community garden in our town, designed with our needs in mind. Volunteers are now needed to join the gardening committee and take care of the vegetables on the weekend.

If you are interested in any of these volunteer opportunities, please contact us on 555-0377-9045.

6. Which organization was created by private citizens? _____
7. Which organization was created by the kindness of the public? _____
8. Which organization only needs to recruit one person? _____
9. Which organization involves working directly with people? _____
10. Which community requires to be part of the garden produce? _____

USE OF LANGUAGE (0,5 points)

A. Choose the correct answer.

1. It's dark out. It _____ after 8 p.m.
a) must be b) might be c) can't be
2. I've got a new voice message. It _____ Emma. She said she may call.
a) must be b) might be c) can't be
3. The meal _____ that expensive. We only had sandwiches. I don't understand.
a) must be b) might be c) can't be
4. Those girls look just like each other. They _____ twins.
a) must be b) might be c) can't be
5. The winner _____ either Alfonso or Elisa. We won't know the results till tomorrow.
a) must be b) could be c) can't be

B. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs below with past perfect tense or simple past tense.

wait | not receive | finish | arrive | decide

6. When I spoke to him, Oleg _____ the letter.
7. When Marsha got to the meeting, the committee already _____ to fire her.
8. You got home late. How long _____ for a cab after the party?
9. The teacher wanted to know what time I _____ the exam.
10. Juan is here early. What time _____ to class this morning?

C. Complete the sentences with the passive form of the verbs and the modals in parentheses ().

11. That dog is sick. It _____ (must/take) to a vet.
12. If you work hard, you _____ (might/award) a scholarship to the school.
13. Those windows are dirty. They _____ (should/clean).
14. We have a dinner party at 8 p.m. These toys _____ (must/put away) before then.
15. Alex is a good candidate for the position. He _____ (might/give) the job.

VOCABULARY

D. Choose the correct answer.

16. He seems like an interesting person. I want to _____ him.
a) take care of b) get to know c) take part in
17. This summer I want to go to Africa and _____ with the Red Cross.
a) donate b) join c) volunteer
18. Dima and Polina get along well. They _____ each other immediately.
a) connected with b) brought together c) passed on
19. I can't _____ the gardening project because I have an allergy to certain plants.
a) volunteer b) get to know c) take part in
20. I've _____ a gym. Maybe now I'll get in shape!
a) got involved with b) joined c) helped out